
The regular meeting of the Midland County Road Commission was called to order by Chairman 
Atton on Thursday, December 19, 2024, at 9:00 a.m. at the Midland County Road Commission 
office. 
 
Present: Mike Atton, Chair 

Jim Hyatt, Vice Chair  
Bill Cozat, Member 
Jon Myers, Managing Director 

  Steve Youngs, Facilities Manager 
  Donna Lowe, Finance Director 
  Russ Inman, Director of Engineering 

Jeff Brown, Construction Technician 
Travis Havercamp, Design Engineer 

Absent: Art Buck, Superintendent 
Ashley Hiles, GIS Coordinator 
 

Public Present: Maria Sandow, Larkin Township appeared remotely 
 
The Pledge of Allegiance was said. 
 
Additions to Agenda:   
None 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
Moved by Commissioner Cozat and seconded by Commissioner Hyatt to approve the minutes of 
the December 5, 2024 meeting. 
Roll Call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays: None      Motion Carried 
 
Moved by Commissioner Hyatt and seconded by Commissioner Cozat to approve the minutes of 
the December 6, 2024 special meeting. 
Roll Call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays: None      Motion Carried 
 
Public Comment:  
Maria Sandow thanked the staff for their quick response and fantastic handling of last weekend’s 
ice storm. 
 
Approval of Open Accounts and Payroll: 
The payroll for December 19, 2024 was discussed.   
Moved by Commissioner Hyatt and seconded by Commissioner Cozat to authorize payroll for 
December 19, 2024. 
Roll Call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays: None      Motion Carried 
 
Open accounts for December 19, 2024 were discussed. 
Moved by Commissioner Cozat and seconded by Commissioner Hyatt to approve open accounts 
for December 19, 2024, in the amount of $297,299.40. 
Roll Call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays: None      Motion Carried 
 



Correspondence and Items of Information: 
None 
 
Unfinished Business:  
None 
 
New Business: 
 
2024 Budget Adjustments 
The 2024 budget adjustments were presented and discussed: 
 



 
 

 



 
 

 

 



Moved by Commissioner Hyatt and seconded by Commissioner Cozat to approve the 2024 budget 
adjustments as presented. 
Roll Call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays:  None      Motion Carried 
 
 
2025 Commercial Cleaning Bids 
The board reviewed the sole bid received from Jase Commercial Cleaning for the cleaning of the 
Sanford office and discussion ensued.  Jase has been performing office cleaning for approximately 
10 years.  The annual cost for services exceeded the threshold set by MCRC Procurement 
Policies, and therefore was required to be bid out.  The Board felt it was in the best interest of the 
Road Commission to reconsider the scope of services performed and rebid for these services. 
   
Moved by Commissioner Hyatt and seconded by Commissioner Cozat to reject the commercial 
cleaning bid from Jase Commercial Cleaning and rebid following staff review. 
Roll call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays: None      Motion Carried 
 
 
Miscellaneous:   
None 
 
Staff Reports: 
 
Jeff stated that he has been working on finalizing local agency projects and that he has begun 
mapping out 2025 local drainage projects.  
 
Russ indicated that the Road Commission had received payment on the invoices sent to the 
Midland Area Transportation Study for planning and data collection, PASER ratings and Asset 
Management activities this year.  He also reported that he has been working on an engineering 
server issue, which has been corrected. 
 
Donna has been working on finalizing the amended 2024 budget and preparing the proposed 2025 
budget, as well as working on end-of-year duties.  
 
Steve stated that he has been working on equipment planning for the coming year. 
 
Travis has been busy with organizing PASER data and reported he met with Road Soft for 
information on how to best utilize that data. 
 
Jon indicated that he has been helping everyone finish up the budget.  He also has been working 
on plan development with the City of Midland regarding a gas station being built at the intersection 
of Saginaw and Stark Roads.  Jon also reported that he is working to finish approvals for 
production of rubber aggregate blocks for the Kent Road bridge.  He has received the final plan for 
the Bailey Bridge, and he stated that the EGLE permit was due to be approved on December 20th.  
He believes MDOT should be ready for a March letting on that project.  Jon congratulated 
Commissioner Hyatt on his reappointment to the Road Commission Board.  He reminded the 
Board about two upcoming retirement gatherings for the four people retiring at the end of the year.  
Jon also indicated that the Road Commission is advertising for Road Maintenance Workers 
through January 3, 2025.  From this pool of applicants, they will replace crew that have moved up 
due to the end of the year retirements and possibly one additional employee in anticipation of 
another retirement in the first quarter of 2025. 
 



Commissioner Atton opened the Public Hearing on the 2024 Proposed Budget at 9:32 am and 
discussion ensued:   
 
 
 

 



 
 
No public comment was offered. 
Commissioner Atton closed the Public Hearing at 9:39 am. 
 



Moved by Commissioner Cozat and seconded by Commissioner Hyatt to approve the 2025 budget 
as presented. 
Roll Call. 
Yeas: Commissioners Hyatt, Cozat, Atton 
Nays: None      Motion Carried 
 
Meeting was adjourned by Commissioner Atton at 9:40 am until Thursday, January 2, 2025. 
 
 
__________________________________       ___________________________________            
Donna Lowe, Finance Director        Mike Atton, Chair  


